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RE Official information request CDHB 9930 

 

We refer to your email dated 28 August 2018 requesting the following information under the Official 

Information Act from Canterbury DHB.   

 

Can you provide an update for buildings at Hillmorton, Burwood, Christchurch Women's, clinical 

services block and Parkside covering: 

 

We have previously provided you/  with Detailed Engineering Assessments for: 

o Christchurch Womens; 

o Clinical Services Building; 

o Parkside (Christchurch campus); 

o Hillmorton Hospital campus; and 

o Burwood Hospital campus. 

 

Current earthquake prone status (i.e. building capacity) 

 

The Christchurch City Council maintain the Earthquake Prone Buildings’ Register which is available at 

https://epbr.building.govt.nz/. This Register lists the DHB earthquake prone buildings. 

  

Repairs/strengthening completed to date and planned repairs 

 

We refer you to our response for OIA CDHB 9881 which is published on our website 

http://www.cdhb.health.nz/About-CDHB/oia/responses/Pages/default.aspx; where we released the 

monthly Facilities Reports (including the Quarterly Reports) for the last six months.  These reports 

summarise the repairs ongoing/completed to date and also those planned (may be subject to DHB 

Board approval). There was no report for March. 
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Please note that the programme of works is continually subject to review, prioritisation and change. 

Information regarding budgets for repairs yet to be completed is either not held (as budgets are yet to 

be allocated/approved) and/or withheld pursuant to 9(2)(b)(ii) on the basis that disclosure of such 

information could result in commercial prejudice where the work is yet to be tendered.  

 

Budget for repair work to do. Will planned earthquake repairs be paid for out of the CDHB's 

operational budget - or will they be partially funded by insurance and partly operational budget? 

 

The damage to the DHB buildings and infrastructure incurred as a result of the Canterbury Earthquakes 

exceeded the DHB’s cap on insurance. Canterbury DHB’s earthquake remediation programme of works 
is largely funded from the insurance proceeds received. The shortfall ultimately has to be met either 

through operational capital as available and additional funding yet to be identified/allocated. 

 

I trust that this satisfies your interest in this matter. 

 

If you disagree with our decision to withhold information you may, under section 28(3) of the Official 

Information Act, seek an investigation and review of our decision from the Ombudsman. 

 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the 

Canterbury DHB website after your receipt of this response.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Carolyn Gullery 

Executive Director 

Planning, Funding & Decision Support 


